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In this issue— 

 Principal’s message 
 Primary news 
 Secondary news 
 School/community events 
 Student calendar 

From the Principal’s Desk 

It has been a very busy term and the end is fast 
approaching.  Year 12 are approaching the end of 
their studies and should be well on their way for 
preparing and studying for their Year 12 Examinations. 

Likewise, Year 11 will be wrapping up their studies in 
preparation for Year 12.  Please remember to use the 
approaching school break to ensure that you are ready 
for your examinations and that you are prepared and 
able to do your best.  We wish all of our students the 
best of luck. 

The senior executive staff have managed to attend the Distance Education 
Leaders’ meeting and have a look at one of the other Distance Education 
schools that have just moved into a building modified to cater for them and 
their community.  We were very impressed with the set up and have taken 
some ideas to utilise in our new set up for next year.  We are hoping to see 
our space prepared over the Christmas break and early next year when we 
will bring our campus’ together from Ballina Island and East Ballina.  We are 
also looking at merging the Primary Campus with us and will have 
discussions with parents about this next week at the mini school.  There are 
many benefits having the school on a single site, however, our learning hubs 
and projects will remain in operation.  I am happy to discuss this with any 
interested party who has input. 

Teachers have been busy preparing Senior reports and these will be available 
for year 12 shortly.  

If you have any queries in relation to the school or your child’s educational 
plan, please do not hesitate to contact the school office who will put you in 
contact with the right staff member. 

Yours in Education, 
Danny Henman 

Congratulations Rory 

A big congratulations to Year 11 student Rory Coffey for receiving one of this 
year’s Variety Heart Foundation Scholarships.  Variety provides scholarships 
to children with an existing talent to achieve their full potential. Rory was one 
of 958 students that applied for the 2018 round of scholarships identifying his 
talent as a leader in the school and community. Rory will now be able to 
attend the 2019 Ballina Coast High School Japanese excursion which he is 
very excited about and thinks will be a truly life changing experience. Each 
year the Variety Heart Foundation offers students scholarships of up to $5000 
to follow their dreams and hone skills in a particular talent. Students can 
register interest for the 2019 round of 
scholarships online https://
www.variety.org.au/nsw/variety-heart-
scholarships/  

Jenny Sandercock 

https://www.variety.org.au/nsw/variety-heart-scholarships/
https://www.variety.org.au/nsw/variety-heart-scholarships/
https://www.variety.org.au/nsw/variety-heart-scholarships/


 

 

Primary News 

 

Primary Uniform 

Here two of our younger 

students modelling the 

new primary uniform, 

designed by the families in 

consultation with our 

principal.  

Why do we have a 

uniform?  Some students 

like to wear it to set the 

mood for learning. Some 

students wear it to let 

others know they are at 

school - a Distance 

Education school.  

Students attending mini-

schools wear it to create a 

sense of identity and also 

so the teachers can keep 

track of them when out 

and about!   

The uniform may be 

borrowed at mini-school or 

is available for purchase 

by primary students 

(contact our Casino 

campus).  



 

 

 

Right Up his Alley 

Year 8 Lismore outreach student Jake Sivewright is well on his way 

to becoming a champion ten pin bowler. He’s been bowling for about 

5 years now and trains three to four times a week and competes in a 

weekly comp in Lismore. Apart from this Jake also represents QLD 

in the Coast to Coast League. In his relatively short time in the sport 

he has won numerous awards including Sportsperson of the Year 

and his highest score to date is 247. In May this year Jake 

competed in the inaugural NSW Cup in Sydney which attracted 

bowlers from all around Australia and came 13th in a field of 40. Well 

done Jake, you’ve bowled us over. 

 

Enrolment/welfare/Centre News 

Beach Clean Up 

Recently, Ben Ryan took his outreach teacher, Brian Mitchell, on a 
beach clean up at Ballina's lighthouse beach as a part of the 
'Kindness is Contagious PBL happening this term and inspired by 
the take 3 for the sea concept (take3.org) The beach appeared 
very clean on first glance, but looking closer we were surprised by 
the amount of very small plastic that would look like an appealing 
meal to many of the sea birds. We estimated we potentially saved 
the lives of many sea birds. Some of the more unusual items of 
rubbish we found included a chair and a fire pit. We were also 
lucky enough to see whales and dolphins on this beautiful stretch 
of coastline. We were invited to join dune care whilst on our walk 
which may be another way we can spread kindness in our 
community. Well done, Ben! 



 

 

Southern Cross Student  

Leadership Team  

Dress like a Farmer Day. 

A big thankyou to all the staff and 
students who supported the 
Student Leadership Team on Dress 
like a Farmer Day. It was great to 
see how much effort so many of 
you put into your costumes. Your 
generous efforts raised $336.60 for 
our farmers who are doing it tough. 
We are a donating this money to an 
organization called Drought Angels. 
They provided a unique service for 
which they have become well 
known within the rural sector.  They 
provide support via providing stock 
feed, financial support via Pre-paid 
visas and local IGA vouchers from 
within the communities (so that the 
local businesses who are struggling 
also get a helping hand), moral 
support through personal face to 
face or phone contact and referrals 
to other support networks as 
needed. Drought Angels is a small 
charity run by big hearts, who offer 
a listening ear, a warm hug and 
personalised support given to each 
family. We like to tell our farmers 
that this is not a handout but a 
Thank You. “Thank you for all you 
do to put the food on our tables 
because without you we would all 
go hungry”. Go to 
www.droughtangels.org.au for 
more information on the amazing 
work they do.  

 

If you are interested in joining the 
Student Leadership Team so you 
can be involved with fun projects 
such as this one just send an email 
to Judith.ford7@det.nsw.edu.au 
and we will add you to our canvas 
page. 

Clockwise from top: 

East Ballina Campus (Lucas Hunniset) 

SASS Staff Ballina Campus 

Lismore Learning Hub (Rory Coffey and Tilly 
Jones) 

Learning Support Team 

Ballina learning Hub 

Casino Learning Hub 

Enrolment/welfare/Centre News 

http://www.droughtangels.org.au
mailto:Judith.ford7@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

School/Community News 
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Student Calendar 2018 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9  
September 

17 18 19 20 21 

 Year 11 Exams Year 11 Exams Year 11 Exams Year 11 Exams Year 11 Exams 

 10 - 11 Subject 
Selection  

EVET Applications         
PDHPE Casino 

10 - 11 Subject 
Selection  

EVET Applications          

10 - 11 Subject Selection 

EVET Applications          
  

10 - 11 Subject 
Selection  

EVET Applications          

10 - 11 Subject 
Selection  

EVET Applications          

Week 10 
September 

24 25 26 27 28 

   Science Pottsville  Last day of term 3 

PDHPE Lismore 

Holidays 
October 

1 2 3 4 5 

Holidays 
October 

8 9 10 11 12 

 

Dear Students 

We are excited to be having our second market/trade 
fair in December. 

WHEN: Term 4 Week 8 

Thurs 6 Dec 10 am-1.00pm  

WHERE: Ballina Campus 

Stalls so far... 

Organic garlic, jewellery, plants, crochet, bags, farm 
produce, sauces, photography, woodwork and second 
hand items. 

We cannot wait to hear your ideas. 

 Start planning 

 Start making 

 Come and sell your wares 

 Come and buy treasures 

Everyone can join in the Student Market & Trade 
Fair Day.  If travelling to Ballina is an issue please call 
me and we may be able to collect your items and sell 
them on your behalf. 

It is open to all full-time Southern Cross School of 
Distance Education students and past students. All 
stallholders will make a gold coin donation that will go to 
a charity on the day. 

Last year we collectively raised over $400 for charity. 

We can make a difference! 

Please call me or speak with any of your teachers to 
discuss your ideas, we are here to support you. 

Best wishes, 

Alison S 

Alison Sandercock 66187628 


